
 

 

PO No. 043 /2018   
      May 21, 2018 
 
Re: Registration denied by the registrar and refund to the share subscribers (Additional Edition) 
 
Attn: President 
 Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 

The Extraordinary Meeting of Shareholders of The International Engineer Public Company 
Limited No.1/2017 dated October 20, 2017 resolved to appoint additional directors, decrease and 
increase registered capital and offer new capital increase ordinary shares to existing shareholders via 
right offerings at the offering price of 0.0125 baht each. The subscription and offering dates were 
between November 23 – 29, 2017. Subsequetnly the Company submitted registration of additional 
directors, registered capital decrease-increase as per legal procedures to the public company registrar 
of the Department of Business Development, Ministry of Commerce. 

However, on May 21, 2018, the Company has been notified in writing by  the Department of 
Business Development, Ministry of Commerce that the registrar denied the aforementioned registrations 
of the Company. 

Due to the reason above, the Company would like to inform that the public company registrar 
denied registration for the Stock Exchange and shareholders’ acknowledgement. 

The Company therefore shall refund share subscription payment to the shareholders along with 
interest at the rate of 1.40 % per annum which is the deposit interest rate set by the Siam Commercial 
Bank. The interest will be calculated from December 15, 2017 to May 20, 2018 and will be redunded to 
the subscribers as soon as possible.  The Company will refund within 30 days or by 19 June, 2018. 

Moreover, the Company disagrees with the judgement and the order of the public company 
registrar.        

 
  Please be informed accordingly. 
 

                Yours faithfully, 
 
 

             (  Mr. Pongkawin Jungrungruangkit  ) 
     


